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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        May 10, 2022
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Melodie Halstead
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3370
	Melodie.Halstead@itd.idaho.gov

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	Zane Lund
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	zlund@cityofblackfoot.org

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 785-2977
	spencew@hleinc.com

	Phillip Colborn
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 220-5929
	phillip.colborn@intgas.com

	Tiffany Olsen
	Bingham Co. Planning & Development
	(208) 782-3179
	tolsen@co.bingham.id.us

	Gwen Inskeep
	Bingham County GIS
	(208 782-3172
	ginskeep@co.bingham.id.us

	
	
	
	


· Justin Whited, called the meeting to order.
· Dusty Whited made the motion to approve the minutes and Justin Whited seconded it. The minutes from the April 12, 2022 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – Nothing.  
· Intermountain Gas – Nothing.  
· Idaho Power – There wasn’t anyone present representing Idaho Power.
· Sparklight formerly Cable One – There wasn’t anyone present representing Sparklight. 
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 5/10/22 – $605.23
Membership dues for 2022 are now being collected.  Please remit $25.00 payable to: Bingham County UCC %Rebecca Fangsrud.  Mail to: 245 North 690 West, Blackfoot, ID 83221.  If you prefer to pay by credit card, call either Julie Makie (208-287-0055) or Britney at Digline.  They provide this as a service.  An invoice for the 2022 Annual Membership Dues is attached to this email. 
Dues for 2022 have been collected from Digline and Bingham County.

Justin motioned to pay the Idaho UCC invoice in the amount of $100.00 for 2022 annual dues and Dusty seconded it.  A check will be made out today and mailed tomorrow. 
Subdivision Review:  Tiffany Olsen handed out printouts of new subdivision projects in Bingham County.  An electronic copy is attached to these minutes.
Gwen Inskeep started yesterday in the Assessor’s GIS Office to fill the open position that David Romrell left.  At future meetings Gwen will bring the subdivision materials.
Cannon Subdivision 1st Amended – It is a re-plat, 5 lot subdivision off of Highway 26.  There is an existing subdivision with 5 manufactured homes there currently.  The manufactured homes will be taken away and (4) 5-plexes will replace them.  The plan includes a youth soccer field.  The subdivision road will be built to county standards.  Collin Hunter is the developer and Connect is the engineer.
Stone River Estates 1st Amended Plat – This one is a lot line adjustment within the subdivision.

Great Western Subdivision – It has 17 lots and is located south of Shelley West and along Great Western.  The lots are all 2 acres or greater.  Lot 1 is going to be a clubhouse for the residents of the subdivision.
Tressel Subdivision – The developer is Collin Hunter.  It is located off 300 out in Groveland off of Tressel.  It has a turnaround up on the north for future development.
The Acres Subdivision – This one is a zone change and proposed subdivision.  The re-zone is to Residential/Agricultural.  It is located off of 900 West between Riverside and Thomas.  It is surrounded by farmland on all four sides.  This subdivision consists of 16 lots and a turnaround.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – No projects at this time, just routine maintenance.  Micro sealing will begin on June 6th in the Shelley district and move across the county from there.

· ITD – Melodie Halstead handed out the ITD project report for April 2022.  Melodie answered questions regarding projects on the report.
· Intermountain Gas – The regulator station next to Groveland Road just north of railroad will be removed next week.  A company out of Twin Falls will do the traffic control for this. 
Justin wants to start the project extending the 4“ down Groveland Road to Tressel Subdivision next week.  Tiffany stated the subdivision won’t be approved for about 3 months.  Justin may hold off on this one for a while then.

A 2” main extension will be done on north 700 West.  Another main extension will be done at 28 North 615 West on a private drive, but it will tie in to maintenance in the county right of way.

· Other – The County is working on an additional ordinance to require the developer to provide compaction testing for joint trench work in the county road right of way.  There was a problem with a joint trench settling in the Silverleaf Subdivision.  

Other Business:   
· BCUCC Event - Justin attended the Idaho UCC meeting at the end of last month and has some ideas to increase attendance to these meetings.  Some of the other UCC’s host special events like a breakfast or lunch training event with the Damage Prevention Board and invite all contractors and utilities.  If there is an upcoming community event it might work to help sponsor it and educate people through another event.  Please come up with some ideas to discuss at the next meeting.
Justin said he learned that some counties have a charge attached to each digline ticket processed.  Kootenai County collects $0.20 per ticket.  Bannock County is proposing and ready to pass a $0.05 charge from every dig ticket to go toward funding their UCC.  Justin suggested the BCUCC consider doing something similar.  This will be discussed more at the next meeting, so bring your ideas.
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on June 14, 2022, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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